
 

Orient Street, KINGSCLIFF NSW 2487  T  6674 1467  E  kingscliff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  W  kingscliff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Tuesday 18 February 2020 Term 1 Week 4 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Wednesday 19 February District Swimming 

Wednesday 26 February Zone Swimming 

Tuesday 3 March  Year 7 2021 Information Evening 
    Kingscliff High School 

Wednesday 4 March Regional Swimming 

Thursday 5 March  Building Project Parent  
9am & 3pm   Information Sessions 

Thursday 9 April  Last Day Term 1 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Whole School  11:45am Monday weekly 

Stage 1  11:55am Wednesday even weeks 

Stage 2  12:45pm Wednesday even weeks 

Stage 3  12:45pm Wednesday odd weeks 

  
PRINCIPAL NEWS 

 

Building Project Update 

I am pleased to say that things are 
moving forward with our school build. 
Attached to this newsletter you will 
find an official update and release of 
dates for community information  
sessions, to be held in the school hall 
on March 5th.  

All are welcome to attend. A separate meeting is to be 
held for our near neighbours and School Infrastructure 
NSW will be contacting them soon. 
 

Student Leaders Assembly 

On Monday, we inducted all of our student leaders into 
their elected positions; school captains and vice captains, 
sport house captains and vice captains, school leaders 
and SRC representatives. The leaders acknowledged 
their commitment to their roles by reciting a leadership 
pledge, after which each leader received a certificate of 
recognition and their badge, proudly pinned on by their 
parent or family member.  

Congratulations to all students elected to represent the 
school in this way.  

Swimming Carnival 

We had a fantastic 
carnival on Friday, 
with students  
swimming their best 
to represent their 
houses and qualify 
for the District Carnival on Wednesday. After a week of 
very bleak weather, we actually had a lovely day at the 
pool. Thank you to all parents who assisted on the day and 
to the students for their sportsmanship and good  
behaviour. 

Good luck to those of you who are swimming on  
Wednesday. Your notes are due back as soon as possible. 
 

Student Resources 

Each year, we ask that families contribute toward their 
child’s education by paying “voluntary school  
contributions” (formerly known as school fees). The fee is 
only $40 per year. You can pay $10 per term if this is 
easier for you. This fee covers the following items: 

 Maths mentals books ($15)– which students are  
already using 

 Online subscriptions to Mathletics and PM readers 
($10 each) – already in use. 

 Subsidising the cost of all exercise books used in 
class ($5). The school pays the balance. 

In addition, personal stationery items are to be supplied 
by each child. Lists went out last year and many orders 
have arrived from online orders placed last year. If you 
have not yet filled your child’s stationery order, you can 
purchase the items at many stores. Please refer to 
School Stream for the lists for each year group. Thank 
you, in advance, for supporting your child’s learning.  

 

 

Diana Foley 
Principal 

Paint Room 
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Account Payments 

Statements will be sent home this week.  Payment 
can be made at the office or online through our 
website using the ‘Make a Payment’ link. 

Late Students 

Late students are required to report to the office 
with their parent/carer before attending class. 

 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.00pm 

STUDENT ATTENDANCE 
 
Reminder, if students are absent 
from school, the parent/carer will 
receive an automated SMS (or 
email) to remind them to contact the 
school via School Stream,  
Seesaw or phone to provide an  
explanation. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Monday & Wednesday 8:30-9:30 

 

The KPS Uniform Shop has a variety of stock available for purchase 
and will be available until stock is sold out.   
 
Spray Jackets  -  Sizes 4, 12 & 14 Only (Limited Stock) 
Shorts  - Size 8, 10, 12 & 16 Shorts OUT OF STOCK 
Shirts - Limited stock in sizes 8, 10 & 12 
Bomber Jackets—Size 12 OUT OF STOCK 
 
If we do not have the item you are after, it can be ordered from  
Mr Charles by phoning 1800 810 182 or email 
admin@mrcharles.com.au. 
 
Thank you. 

 

 

 

First Wave Playgroup meets in the school hall from 9am until 11am  
every Thursday. This playgroup is for families in our community with 
young children from birth to school age. The aim is to promote learning 
and developing together through play. Hope to see you there. 

School Banking 

Deposit Books are to be handed to the 

office every Tuesday.   

Information Booklets have been sent 

home to all Kindy to Year 4 students. If 

you are interested in starting your child 

on the School Banking program, please 

see the School Office.  
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CANTEEN CORNER 

 

School Canteen operates four days each week  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:15 AM 
 

VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

We are always looking for new volunteers. 
if you are interested in helping even for just an hour once a 

term, please contact the office on 02 6674 1467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork 
  

PAYMENT OPTIONS 

EFTPOS—This is only for  Parents / Carers to use NOT children  

Online—via School Stream or the school website.  

Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  

Cash—correct money is appreciated. 

All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  

order details.  

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

Thursday 20 February 
Kylie & Lorraine 

Thursday 27 February 
Kylie & Lorraine 

Friday 21 February  
Holly, Shae, Chris, Kristy, Jess & Deb 

Friday 28 February  
Nicky, Shae, De & Kristy 

    KIMP NEWS  
 
A huge thank you to all our 
KIMP families - we are off to a wonderful start for the 
year with all our musicians turning up for rehearsals last 
week and arriving on time for lessons with their  
instruments and music. It makes such a big difference to 
their progress and enjoyment when they remember their 
lesson time and bring everything they need with them. I 
know it takes organisation at home and I really  
appreciate the effort that it takes...especially to get 
children to school on time for band. It has already made 
a difference to have the new starting time of 7.45am for 
Mondays and Wednesdays. Because Senior Band are so 
special they get the extra early morning on Tuesdays 
with our 7.30am start! 
 

Practice routines should now be in place at home. For our 
new KIMP beginners the novelty will wear off so it is  
extra important to have a practice routine in place  -
consistency is the key. Our most successful KIMP  
students are the ones who practice consistently at 
home...they have a routine and they stick to it. If it just 
happens randomly it is too easy for the week to get away 
from you and before you know it they have missed a 
week of practicing. Your child will enjoy playing SO much 
more if they are practicing as they will improve quickly 
and enjoy it more. It takes support and encouragement 
from parents no matter how keen your child is so thank 
you so much for helping them at home - it is worth it! 
 

Please email me anytime with any questions or concerns, 
it is the easiest and quickest way for me to get back to 
you. 
 

Thank you, 

Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

Tweed Coast Raiders JRL  
 

Registrations are open for the 2020 season 
for boys and girls who are turning 5 in 2020 
to aged 12 for girls and 16 for boys.  A call 
also for girls 13 to 16 years to compete in 

the Ladies League Friday nights.     
Google Tweed Coast Raiders JRL and click 
on the registration link. Cost is $200.00 per 

player and includes all CRL fees and  
playing kit. Family discounts may apply.  

 
For further information please call Anna 

0419901586 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
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THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

Kingscliff Public School Swimming Carnival 
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